
Endeavour House – Weekly Update 

 
Week ending Friday 15th May 2020 

Hello Endeavour! 

Just a quick one from me this week as Miss Hutchinson wanted to give you an update.  I hope you are 
reading your emails from your tutors that get sent out at the start of the week and you are giving your 
recommendations for music for the upcoming house competition. Basically, we are going to be putting 
together an Endeavour House video to showcase how great we are, even in lockdown! There are a 
few rules around the use of pictures and videos so please read your emails carefully about the 
guidance. Pictures and videos can then be sent to (endeavourphotos@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk) 

We will require you guys to get involved to make this work. So, get checking those inboxes at the start 
of next week as we aim to have the video put together by the end of the week! 

Stay safe in the meantime, Mr Campbell (campbellj@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk) 

 

Hi Endeavour, 

A little update from me! It’s been lovely hearing from lots of you and even seeing some of you enjoying 
your daily exercise whilst I have been taking my children for a bike ride. It was great to see Endeavour 
students organising the amazing video of pupils saying ‘hello’ that went online. Things have been a 
little strange for me being pregnant during lockdown! I’m now 26 weeks pregnant and lots of you have 
asked if I found out if I was having a boy or a girl but we didn’t find out so looking forward to the 
surprise. I’m kind of relieved that I’m not at school at the moment as I’d definitely struggle to fit in my 
blue t-shirt and the baby isn’t even due until the middle of August! 

I’ve been busy trying to home school Rudy (year 2) and Poppy (year 1) and it’s been very challenging! 
It’s definitely different to teaching the seniors, even teaching Geography is easier!  

I’m hoping the lovely weather returns as it certainly lifts your mood enjoying the sunshine in the 
garden and even cooking dinner on the BBQ.  

Stay safe and hopefully I’ll see you all again before my maternity leave starts, it seems crazy that the 
next time I might see you I may have a little baby! 

Miss Hutchinson (hutchinson@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk) 

 
 

 

  

Miss Hutchinson, Rudy and Poppy enjoying the fresh air on one of their regular walks.  


